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VISIT TO CANADA
BY COMMONWEALTH SECRETARY-GENERAL

CHIEF EMEKA ANYAOK U

The Secretary of State for External Affairs, the Honourable
Barbara McDougall, today announced that Commonwealth
Secretary-General Chief Emeka Anyaoku is making a working
visit to Canada, June 25-27, 1991 .

Chief Anyaoku will call on Prime Minister Mulroney to
discuss the upcoming Commonwealth Heads of Government
Meeting to be held in Zimbabwe from October 16 to 22, 1991 .
The Secretary-General will also meet with Minister McDougall
in Toronto to review a range of Commonwealth issues .

This is Secretary-General Anyaoku's second visit to Canada
as Commonwealth Secretary-General, a position which he
assumed in July 1990 . His previous visit took place in
October 1990 .

- 30 -

For further information, media representatives may contact :

Media Relations Office
External Affairs and International Trade Canada
(613) 995-1874


